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Minutes of the 6th Annual General Meeting 

Held Saturday, September 26th, 2015 

!ǘ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴΩǎ /ƭǳō /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ IŀƭƭΣ нпл [ƛƻƴΩǎ ²ŀȅΣ vǳŀƭƛŎǳƳ .ŀȅΣ .Φ/Φ 

Attendance: Tim Peligren, Alf Jablonski, Bob Donald, Elaine Peligren, Annie Donald, Dwayne Miller and 

Allyson Wight 

Absent: Gerry Anderson, Diane Anderson 

Special Guests: Wǳƭƛŀƴ CŜƭƭΣ wΦ5ΦbΦ !ǊŜŀ άCέ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ  

Meeting Called to Order: at 10:03 a.m. 

Approval of Agenda: Motion made by Ozzie Jimmo, seconded by Marilyn Kopernick, to approve the agenda, 

Carried. 

Approval of Minutes from the 5th Annual General Meeting of Sept. 13, 2014: 

 Motion made by Kim Primeck, seconded by Kim Reay, to approve minutes from the 5th 

Annual General Meeting, Carried. 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ Elaine Peligren, President, gave opening remarks, followed by her Report, as per 

ŀǘǘŀŎƘŜŘ 9ȄƘƛōƛǘ ά!έΦ 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ As Diane Anderson, Treasurer, was unable to attend, Elaine Peligren presented the 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΦ  .ŀƴk Account balances as of August 31st, 2015 are as follows: 

              General Account: $6,878.80  Highway Account: $35,024.37 

LƴŎƻƳŜ {ǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘǎ ϧ /ƻƳǇŀǊŀǘƛǾŜ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ {ƘŜŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǘǘŀŎƘŜŘ ŀǎ ǇŜǊ 9ȄƘƛōƛǘ ά.έ ŦƻǊ ōƻǘƘ 

accounts up to and including August 31st, 2015 (year-end for Corcan-MeaŘƻǿƻƻŘ wŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΩ 

Association). 

Approval of the 2015-2016 Annual Membership Fee: Motion made by Elaine Peligren, seconded by 

Ozzie Jimmo, to raise the 2015-2016 Annual Membership Fee to $20.00 per household, 

Carried.  These membership dues help to fund the basic administrative function of the 

Association to support activities within the community.  The primary catalyst to raise the 

membership fees at this time is to support some of the administrative costs of the new 

Community Centre, scheduled to open next spring. 

Presentation on Proposed Highway Access:  Lƴ DŜǊǊȅ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜΣ ¢ƛƳ tŜƭƛƎǊŜƴ presented 

updates on the proposed Highway Access at Highway 19 & Corcan Rd. interchange, as per 

ŀǘǘŀŎƘŜŘ 9ȄƘƛōƛǘ ά/έΦ 



Presentation on the Meadowood Community Park: Alf Jablonski reported that Phase I of the 

Meadowood Community Park was officially opened on June 22nd, 2015 with R.D.N. Parks & 

Recreation Staff, Elected representation and Community Officials in attendance.  Future 

Phases for the Park to include further development of playground facility, trees and trails.   

Folks are quite happy with the overall Park functionality.  There have been some vandalism 

issues at the Park going back to May, including damages to wooden fixtures/equipment.  A 

Ŏƻƴǎǘŀƴǘ άǿŀǘŎƘέ ƛǎ ŘƻƴŜ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǘƛƳŜǎ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ōȅ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΣ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ƻŦŦ-road bikers have 

been ripping through grassy areas, destroying the turf base.  

Presentation on the Proposed Community Hall: Alf Jablonski reported the new proposed Community Hall 

consists of 5 portables obtained by the R.D.N. through School District #69 from a Parksville 

school which was closed last year.  Funding is being provided through a Community Works & 

Infrastructure program to refurbish and repurpose the nest of portables into a modest 

ComƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ŜƴǘǊŜΦ  tƭŀƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜ ŀǊŜ ŀǘǘŀŎƘŜŘ ŀǎ 9ȄƘƛōƛǘ ά5έΦ  ¢ŜƴŘŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƎƻƴŜ 

out and close on October 12th, 2015.  Contract will be awarded soon thereafter, following 

approval by the R.D.N. Board.  Construction is scheduled to proceed sometime in November 

with completion hopefully next spring or early summer. 

Introduction of Community Hall DRAFT Rental Agreement: Elaine Peligren presented an initial draft 

document of a potential Rental Agreement for the new Community Hall, as per attached 

ά9ȄƘƛōƛǘ ά9έΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ ǊŜƴǘŀƭ ŀƎǊŜŜƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ŀ ǎƛƳƛƭar type hall in south 

Nanaimo.  This agreement requires approval of the R.D.N. and would be part of our contract 

with the R.D.N. in accepting responsibility to manage the new facility. 

Questions from the Floor: Several great suggestions were received from the floor, involving 

recommendations for Membership drives, ideas for the Community Hall and community 

involvement, dialogue and suggestions for the Park security issues, recommended usage of 

regular e-mails, newsletters and advertising via websites, face book, etc.  With all these 

meaningful suggestions, we are excited to pursue more avenues to explore for advancing our 

community ideals and mandate. 

Final Words from Wǳƭƛŀƴ CŜƭƭΣ !ǊŜŀ άCέ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΥ Julian Fell presented further information on how 

Community Centres are funded under different avenues.  For instance, the R.D.N. funds a 

neighbouring community centre based on a matched funding process.  A Community group is 

responsible for the routine maintenance & upkeep of a facility, while the R.D.N. is 

responsible for the infrastructure costs.  In the case of Meadowood, the R.D.N. looked at both 

new construction versus used/refurbishing.  New construction of a facility would be upwards 

of $600.M while used would only cost around $300.M 

Closing Remarks: 9ƭŀƛƴŜ tŜƭƛƎǊŜƴ ǘƘŀƴƪŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ !ΦDΦaΦ  !ǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ 

extended for all the encouraging input and suggestions. 

Adjournment:  Annie Donald motioned to adjourn the meeting at 11:10 a.m., seconded by Marilyn 

Kopernick, Carried. 



 




